## X2013.211 - J. C. Webster Finding Aid 2023

# File 1 – Education artifacts

- 1. Article John McLean teacher, 1833.
- 2. Department of Public Instruction for Ontario. **Circular to the Inspectors** of Public Schools in the Prov. Of Ont. June 26, 1871.
- 3. Copy Examination of Public School Teachers, 2 Class Certificate. No 31, Algebra. July 10, 1876
- 4. Deed of Land **Township South Dumfries, John Westwood (Alice)-John M. Kitchen** North Part of Lot Number 10, First Concession, 100 acres. 1888.
- 5. **Copy of Printed report of the Public School Inspector"** to the Warden and Members of county Council of Brant. Source of material not given. Dec 30, 1895.
- 6. Copy Education Department, Ont. **Public School Leaving Test,** Arithmetic and Mensuration, two pages. 1897.
- 7. Invoice for School Supplies for S.S. No. 2 Brantford from James L. Sutherland. 1907.

The Talisman

**Victorian Primers** 

**Book of Legends** 

Daffydownduly

**Arabian Nights** 

**Tanglewood tales** 

- 8. Brantford Expositor, Brantford, Entrance Examinations, **Brantford and County, Mona Crooker, top student, Central school, Harold Preston, second, Victoria School.** 1907.
- 9. Mount Pleasant District, Certificate Examination, Confidential Report. 1907.
- 10. Newspaper clipping-poor condition-University of Toronto, Trinity College **Varsity Winners in Scholarship.** August 1908.
- 11. Paris Entrance Examination results. 1908.
- 12. **Brantford,** Entrance Examination results. **Leone Hartley,** top student, Central School. **Miss Middlemiss,** teacher. 1908.
- 13. Entrance results **Brantford**, top student, **Elizabeth Millbank**. 1909.
- 14. July Entrance returns, **Brant County**, Newspaper article. 1911.
- 15. Entrance Examinations Results, **Brantford**, top student, **Percy Tipper**, Alexander. 1911.
- 16. Entrance Examination results July 1913 Brant and Brant County. Ella Spearing, 41 Elgin Street, Central School. Miss Duncan, teacher. 1913.
- 17. Newspaper Entrance Examination results, **Brant County.** July 11, 1914.
- 18. Entrance Examination Results, **Brantford. Master Francis Smith, top student, King Edward School.** 1914
- 19. Waterford List Part 1 High School Entrance Board of Examiners. 1914.
- 20. **Paris** list, Part 1 High School Entrance Board of Examiners (jr high School entrance examination) Signed Brantford. **T.W. Standing** Secretary, Entrance Board. July 2, 1914.
- 21. Monthly Report County of **Brant Public Schools** Sr.IV. No. 6 Onondaga. **M.J. Cuthbertson Teacher.** Note: Hadley Perrin stopped school May 1, 1916 to work on farm. Had been recommended to try entrance examination. Sept. 1915-June-1916.

- 22. Extrance Candidates list Brantford. 1916.
- 23. **Brant** Report of the high school entrance board of examiners-junior Public School graduation Diploma Examination at Burford Signed July 19, 1919. T. W. **Standing,** Secretary Entrance Board. July 22, 1919.
- 24. Report of the Paris Board Examiners on the Junior Public School Graduation Diploma examinations Held at **Burford.** June 28-30, 1920.

Examined Hilda Miller No 8 Burford
Mordeu Smith No 8 Burford
Helden McKnight No 11 Windham
Edna Harter No 8 Burford
Howard Hill No 11 Windham
Walter Lillico No 8 Burford

- 25. Pictures of Students of Moyle's School, List of students Brantford Township. 1924.
- 26. Minutes of Annual Meeting, No 22, Burford. December 30, 1931.
- 27. Copy of Inaugural Meeting, **Burford Township Area Board.** January 15, 1947.
- 28. Copy of **Cooley Pond Flash,** Student newspapers. Vol. 2 No. 1 Flash established 1946, **S.S. No. 7 Burford.** January 6, 1947.
- 29. **Cooley Pond School,** written copy of one in the school register "When I went there in 1951", **Margaret Tangher.** 1951.
- 30. Toronto Star article by Donald James, **Egerton Ryerson**, **founder of Public School System**. September 11, 1982. **Missing**.
- 31. Moyle School History, Paris Star. February 1, 1984.
- 32. School Fair. 1984.
- 33. Scotland School, letter from Ainsley C. Barber. December 26, 1986.
- 34. Adrienne Finlay teacher 42 years at Moyle School article. No date.
- 35. Article Expositor, Doug O'Neall, "Discipline Code Strict in 19<sup>th</sup> Century schools". No date.
- 36. Published List of "Successful Candidates Entrance Examinations". No date.
- 37. Report form "School Inspection of Property" Waterloo County. No date.

#### File 2 – Cainsville Public School

- 1. School Picture. No date. Other# 12387.
- 2. School Picture. 1921. Other# 12388.
- 3. A Pictorial History of Cainsville Public School. No date.

# File 3 – The Rural Public Schools of Brant County

- 1. Angela Files History. Copy 1. No date.
- 2. Angela Files History. Copy 2. No date.
- 3. Tuscorora Townschip List. No date.
- 4. Brant County Rural Schools. No date.

### File 4 – St. George Continuation School

- 1. Reveille The St. George Continuation School. 1931.
- 2. Student Picture. 1935 36. Other # 12389.
- 3. A History of Rural Secondary Education 1895 1958. 1986.
- 4. Corrected printers copy **B. Wesley Switzer.** 1986.
- 5. St. George Continuation School Text. Pg. 2 7.

# File 5 – School Inspectors Brant County

- 1. Article on Dr. Michael Joseph Kelly 1870 1902.
- 2. Article on Thomas William Standing written by his children.
- 3. Photocopy of article from Papers Read at the Brant Historical Society 1908 1911. Pg. 27 29.
- 4. Article on Lt. Col. Waleter Joyce 1931 1942.
- 5. Brant News Article on J. Campbell Webster 1941 1969. April 25, 1979.
- 6. Letter from Mrs. Lillian Molson about Onondaga-Brant School. No date.
- 7. Letter from Wes Switzer to the Brantford Expositor about the death of J. C. Webster. May 22, 1987.
- 8. Letter from I. Bruce Webster to Angela Files. June 30, 1991.

## File 6 – School Inspectors Notebook

1. School Inspectors Notebook. 1906 – 1908.

### File 7 – McLean's School S.S. # 27 South Dumfries

- 1. Picture Old Boys Reunion. August 31, 1927. Other # 12390.
- 2. Typed history of school. 1849 1961.
- 3. Typed history of school with photos.
- 4. First and last student of McLean's School. Other # 12391.
- 5. Photo of Morley Howell with Flag. Other #12392.
- 6. Photo of Mr. & Mrs. Morley Howell and William Cope. Other # 12393.

## File 8 – Glen Morris School S.S. #14 South Dumfries

- 1. Typed History of School. 1829 1969.
- 2. Glen Morris School by J. C. Webster.
- 3. Picture of Grades 1 3. 1960-61. Other # 12394.
- 4. Picture of Grade 4. 1961-62. Other # 12395.
- 5. Picture of Grades 4 5. 1962-63. Other # 12396.
- 6. Picture of Grade 3. 1962-63. Other # 12397.
- 7. Picture of Grades 5 6. 1963-64. Other# 12398.
- 8. Picture of Grade 7. 1962-63. Other # 12399.
- 9. Picture of Grades 5 6. 1964-65. Other # 12400.
- 10. Picture of Grade 7. 1964-65. Other# 12401.
- 11. Picture of Grade 7. 1966-67. Other# 12402.

- 12. Photo of Grade 7 8. 1969 1970. Other #12403.
- 13. Photo of Grade 7 8. 1969 1970. Other #12404.
- 14. Photo of Grade 7 8. 1969 1970. Other #12405.
- 15. Photo of Grade 8. 1967. Other # 12406.
- 16. Photo of Grade 8. 1966-67. Other # 12407.
- 17. Photo of Grades 7 8. 1969-70. Other # 12408.
- 18. Pupils at Glen Morris School. 1919. Other # 12409.
- 19. Pupils at Glen Morris School. 1911. Other # 12410.
- 20. Small Copy of x2013.211.008.008. Grade 7. 1962-63. Other # 12490.
- 21. Large Copy of x2013.211.008.008. Grade 7. 1962-63. Other # 12497.

## File 9 – Papple School S.S. #5 South Dumfries

- 1. Picture 1913 school and pupils. Other # 12411.
- 2. Picture 1913 with Trustees Sidney Patten, S. J. Williams, and George Greenfield. Other #12412.
- 3. Printer History for Reunion. August 18, 1961.
- 4. Brantford Expositor Article. Undated.
- 5. School Picture. Copy of #2. Other # 12413.
- 6. Reunion Picture. July 18, 1961. Other # 12414.

### File 10 – White School S.S. #18 South Dumfries

- 1. Written History.
- 2. Printed History.
- 3. Newspaper article from Paris Star. October 28, 1965.
- 4. Letter from Mrs. Bonnetta MacDonald, 41 Uplands Dr., Brantford. May 2, 1988. Missing.
- 5. Expositor Article concerning sale of school. December 19, 1984.
- 6. Copy of Log Book.
- 7. Copy of Log Book with notations.
- 8. Scrap Paper of notes.
- 9. Picture of pupils. 1935. Other # 12415.
- 10. Picture of pupils. 1939. Other # 12416.
- 11. Picture of pupils. 1941. Other # 12417.
- 12. Picture of School Park Road. No date. Other #12418.
- 13. Picture of playground Park Road. No date. Other # 12419.
- 14. Picture of pupils in front of burning pile of leaves Park Road. Other # 12420.
- 15. Picture of pupils on benches and school stairs Park Road. Other # 12421.
- 16. Picture of school. Other # 12422.

# File 11 – Howell's School S.S. #8 Brantford Township

1. School history. 1862 – 1962.

### File 12 - MacPherson's School S.S. # 10 South Dumfries

- 1. Written history. No date.
- 2. Copy of Log Book.
- 3. Copy of Indenture from Thomas T. Turnbull to Trustees. November 25, 1874.
- 4. Printed history.
- 5. Agreement with Teacher Alexander Christie. January 1, 1872.
- 6. Brantford Expositor article about school closure. 1941.
- 7. Brantford Expositor Picture of 110<sup>th</sup> anniversary. 1948.

### File 13 - Bruce's School S.S. # 13 South Dumfries

- 1. Copy of Log Book.
- 2. Typed History.
- 3. Newspaper classes of 1921 and 1958.
- 4. Class Picture of Bruce's School. Unknown Year. Other # 12423.
- 5. Bruce's School. 1907. Other # 12424.
- Bruce's School. 1909. Other # 12425.

# File 14 – St. George School S.S. # 8 South Dumfries

- 1. School history. Copy 1.
- 2. School history. Copy 2.
- 3. Senior Class picture. 1902. Other # 12426.
- 4. Picture of school. Copy 1. Other # 12427.
- 5. Picture of school. Copy 2. Other # 12428.

### File 15 - South Dumfries School Board

1. Picture of South Dumfries Township Area #1 School Board. Other # 12429.

## File 16 – Brant County Board of Education

- 1. Picture of First Brant County Board of Education. Copy 1. Other # 12430.
- 2. Picture of First Brant County Board of Education. Copy 2. Other # 12431.

# File 17 – Keg Lane School S.S. #5 South Dumfries.

- 1. Copy of Log Book. Copy 1.
- 2. Copy of Log Book. Copy 2.
- 3. Written History.
- 4. Copy of Newspaper. September 14, 1988.
- 5. Keg Land School Fair. September 20, 1988.
- 6. Class Picture 1947-48 in Paris Star. December 10, 1986.
- 7. Edith Davis-Black article.

# File 18 - Brant County Public Schools

- 1. Listing of information in Brant County Archives. Copy 1.
- 2. Listing of information in Brant County Archives. Copy 2.
- 3. Notes on Information from Reville's History of Brant County 1920.
- 4. Note on Onondaga School from 1806.
- 5. History of Brant County Schools.
- 6. Index to Boxes in the Archives.
- 7. The Public School 20 pages.
- 8. Memo to J. C. Webster. No date.
- 9. List of class registers in Toronto Archives.
- 10. Map of Schools original.
- 11. Map of Schools copy.
- 12. Information about J. C. Webster from Memories of Paris, pg. 14.

### File 19 – Pine Grove School

- 1. Picture of pupils. 1913. Other # 12432.
- 2. Picture of pupils. 1938. Other # 14433.

# File 20 – Moyle School S.S. # 13 Brantford Township

- 1. Copy of Log Book.
- 2. Article from Paris Star. February 8, 1984.
- 3. History of Moyle School by Fred Luck. 1940.
- 4. Letter from Olive Smith.

### Files 21 – Maus School S.S. # 11 South Dumfries

1. Picture of school. Other # 12434.

## File 22 – Brant School

- 1. Picture of Pupils. 1912. Other# 12435.
- 2. Picture of Pupils. 1918. Other # 12436.

# File 23 – Burford Township Area Board

1. Minutes of Inaugural Meeting. January 15, 1947.

# File 24 – German School S.S. # 6 South Dumfries

- 1. Class Picture of Grade 6 7. 1961. Other # 12437.
- 2. Copy of original land deed. 1842.
- 3. Copy of Picture of students on steps of school. 1958.
- 4. History of School from Tweesmuir Book for Blue Lake and Auburn Branch.
- 5. Copy of Log Book.
- 6. List of Teachers. 1871 1957.

- 7. Picture of German School. 1890s. Other# 12438.
- 8. Picture of 5 former students. Other #12439.
- 9. German School black and white. Other # 12439.
- 10. German School close up colour. Other # 12440.
- 11. German School wide shot colour. Other # 12441.
- 12. Picture of students with field in background. Other # 12442.
- 13. Picture of students with centre child holding stone. Copy 1. Other # 12443.
- 14. Picture of students with centre child holding stone. Copy 2. Other # 12444.
- 15. Picture of students with buff building in background. Other # 12445.
- 16. Picture of students with girls in back row. Other # 12446.
- 17. Picture of students with boys in back row. Other # 12447.
- 18. Copy of Newspaper The disappearing road. No date.
- 19. Copy of 3 Newspaper Clippings about German School. No date.

## File 25 – Burford Township Schools.

- 1. Copy of School histories from R. C. Muir's History of Burford 1913. Pg. 109 111.
- 2. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 1 Sunnyside.
- 3. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 4 Gobles.
- 4. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 6 Woodbury.
- 5. Copy of Log Book for S.S. #7 Cooley Pond.
- 6. Copy of Log Book for S.S. #8 Coronation.
- 7. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 9 Salem.
- 8. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 11 South School.
- 9. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 14 New Durham.
- 10. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 15 Fairfield.
- 11. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 18 Scotland.
- 12. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 20 Ranleigh.
- 13. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 21 Valley School.
- 14. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 22 Kelvin School.
- 15. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 23 Muir School.
- 16. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 24 Cathcart.
- 17. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 25 Zion School.
- 18. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 26 Tansley
- 19. Class Picture of Tansley School. Other # 12448.
- 20. List of People in photo of Tansley School.
- 21. List of People in an unknown photo of S.S. # 5 Burford. 1931.
- 22. List of People in an unknown photo of Stone S.S. # 1A. 1921.
- 23. Hatchley School. Other # 12449.
- 24. Hatchley School. 1925. Other # 12450.
- 25. Valley School. Other #12451.
- 26. Kelvin School. Other #12452.

- 27. Cathcart School. Other# 12453.
- 28. Tansley School. Other# 12454.
- 29. Unknown School. Copy 1. Other # 12455.
- 30. Unknown School. Copy 2. Other # 12456.
- 31. Muir School. Other# 12457.
- 32. Sunnyside School. Other #12458.
- 33. Gobles School. Other# 12459.
- 34. Gobles School. Other # 12460.
- 35. Block School. Other# 12461.
- 36. Muir School Pupils. Other #12462.
- 37. Muir School. Other# 12463.
- 38. Woodbury School. Other # 12464.
- 39. Woodbury School. Other # 12465.
- 40. Cooley School. Other #12466.
- 41. Maple Ave. School Old. Other# 12467.
- 42. Coronation School. Other # 12468.
- 43. Coronation School. Other # 12469.
- 44. Coronation School. Other # 12470.
- 45. Maple Ave. School New. Other # 12471.
- 46. Salem School. Other # 12472.
- 47. South School. Other# 12473.
- 48. South School. Other# 12474.
- 49. Harley School Old. Other # 12475.
- 50. Harley School New. Other # 12476.
- 51. New Durham School. Other # 12477.
- 52. Fairfield School. Other #12478.
- 53. Northfield School Old. Other # 12479.
- 54. Northfield School New. Other # 12480.
- 55. List of Students at Valley School. 1922-23.
- 56. Copy of Log Book. Cooley Pond.
- 57. Copy of Log Book. S.S. #1A Stone School.
- 58. Copy of Log Book. S.S. # 2 Mount Vernon.

# File 26 - Scotland Public School

- 1. Picture of New Scotland School. Other # 12481.
- 2. List of Pupils. 1915 1919.
- 3. Letter to Ainsley Barber. September 8, 1984.
- 4. Follow up Letter to Ainsley Barber. September 24, 1984.

# File 27 – Onondaga Township

1. Copy of Log Book – Middleport.

- 2. Copy of Log Book S.S. # 3 Mulligan.
- 3. Copy of Log Book S.S. #4 New England.
- 4. Copy of Log Book S.S. # 6 Onondaga.
- 5. Copy of Log Book Unknown. 1882 1937.
- 6. Letter to Mr. Webster about Onondaga-Brant School

# File 28 – Harrisburg School S.S. # 7 South Dumfries

- 1. Copy of Log Book.
- 2. Picture of pupils. 1934. Other# 12482.
- 3. Picture of pupils. 1935. Other # 12483.
- 4. Picture of pupils. 1961. Other # 12484.
- 5. Picture of pupils small. No date. Other # 12485.
- 6. Picture of pupils larger. No date. Other # 12486.
- 7. Information for large photo
- 8. Large photo Eion MaKinnon Class. Other # 12487.
- 9. Small photo Eion MaKinnon Class. Other # 12488.
- 10. Harrisburgh School. 1954. Other # 12489.
- 11. Handwritten history.

## File 29 - Kitchen School S.S. # 11 South Dumfries

- 1. Copy of Log Book.
- 2. Typed History.

### File 30 – West Dumfries Central School

- 1. West Dumfries School Official Opening. January 13, 1967.
- 2. Newspaper Clipping Controversy over School location. No date.

### File 31 – Brantford Township Schools

- 1. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 1 Perley School.
- 2. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 4 Pleasant Ridge.
- 3. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 5 Mount Pleasant.
- 4. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 6 Farringdon.
- 5. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 7 Burtch.
- 6. Copy of Log Book for S.S. #8 Howells.
- 7. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 14 Maple Grove.
- 8. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 17 Pine Grove.
- 9. Copy of Log Book for S.S. # 21 Holditch School.
- 10. Copy of Log Book for East Oakland.
- 11. Copy of Log Book for Oakland.

### File 32 – Rural Schools of South Dumfries

- 1. Rough Draft with Notes
- 2. 2<sup>nd</sup> Draft Copy.
- 3. Historical Background by Angela Files.
- 4. Press Release and Launch of Rural Schools Book.

### File 33 – South Dumfries Centennial.

1. Township of South Dumfries Centennial 1852 – 1952 Booklet.

### File 34 – Unknown Photos

- 1. Grade 4. 1961-62. Other# 12492.
- 2. Grade 7. 1966-67. Other# 12493.
- 3. Grades 4-5 Original. 1962-63. Other # 12494.
- 4. Grades 4-5 Copy. 1962-63. Other # 12495.
- 5. Grade 7 Original. 1964-65. Other # 12496.
- 6. Grade 7 Copy. 1964-65. Other # 12497.
- 7. Unknown Grade. 1964-65. Other# 12498.
- 8. Grade 3 Original. 1962-63. Other # 12499.
- 9. Grade 3 Copy. 1962-63. Other # 12500.
- 10. Unknown Grade. 1964-65. Other # 12501.
- 11. S.S. # 8 St. George Grade 3 & 4. 1920. Other # 12502.

File 35 – Copy of Rural Schools Book with photos.

File 36 – Envelope of photocopies from collection.

File 37 - Binder of Negatives